

JORDAN'S PRAYER LETTER

Greetings in Jesus' Name,

Time just keeps rolling along and I can't seem to keep up. I guess it is because we have to add in doctor's appointments and my beekeeping hobby is busy now.

April the 8th through the 12th our Mission, "World-Wide New Testament Baptist Mission, had their Annual Family Fellowship Week at Caraway Conference Center in Sophia, NC. Linda & I sure enjoyed ourselves that week. The next week we went to the Annual Welch Creek Baptist Camp Meeting in Walterboro SC. Pastor James Baker always has good singers & preachers in that meeting. We left there with our cup running over.

In the ladies Bible Study the interest seems to be better than our other studies. The first Tuesday of May there was a lady that wanted to rededicate her life to Christ. Her name is Sherry Goddard. Please pray for her as well as the other ladies.

God opened a door for us to take one of the cooks to a monthly food distribution held the first Friday each month. They are getting a variety of food, including canned food, meat, vegetables, & fruit. They sure enjoy it.

As always, we sure appreciate your prayers and support.

Your servants for Jesus' sake, Randall & Linda Jordan